
IMPORTANT 
DATES 
Summer Term 2nd half  

Mon 5th June ðFri 21st    

July  

 

Monday 26th ñFriday 

30th June  

Year 6 to the Isle of 

Wight   
Parent Drop In this term:  

Thursday 6th July  

Friday 23rd June 2017 

Edmund Waller  
        WEEKLY NEWSLETTER  

LAST WEEK 96% OF CHILDREN WERE IN SCHOOL ON TIME.  OUR SCHOOL TARGET IS 97%. 

Year 6 School Journey  

Next week, the Year 6 team will enjoy a       

residential educational visit to the Isle of Wight 

for the childrenõs final school journey.  We wish 

them all a safe and memorable experience. 

You can keep up to date with their               

adventures on the Year 6 blogs  on the school 

website.  

Book Talk  

Mohamed in Year 3 has been reading a book from Jeff Kinneyõs The Diary 

of a Wimpy Kid  series of books, called: The Last Straw.  This is the third book 

Mohamed has read from the series and he loves finding out what life is like 

for Greg (Gregory Heffley is his full name) in middle school in 

America.  As the title suggests, Greg is an incredibly wimpy 

character.  He spends most of his time playing video games 

with his brother Rodrick.  They also fall asleep as soon as they 

arrive home from school.  Their dad always has to wake them back up 

for dinner.  Now he has had just about enough!  This is what ôthe last 

strawõ means.  If Greg does not ôman upõ straight away, he will be 

shipped off to a military academy.  Mohamed thinks this sounds like a    

prison camp, because you have to wear a uniform and there is no       

privacy in the shower!   

PLEASE TURN OVER FOR THIS WEEKõS TOP STORIES. 

Fantastic Fundraising  

The past two Friday evenings have 

been dedicated to raising funds for 

your PTA.  A fortnight ago the     

children had an amazing time at 

the Disco  and we can now reveal 

that the evening raised almost 

£700.  Last Friday was the Parentsõ 

Quiz & Auction , which raised                     
approximately £1,100.   

This year the money raised by your 

PTA is helping to fund our children's 

end of year shows. It is also         

subsidising all our children's         

Educational Visits to keep costs 

down for everyone. Thank you for 

your support. We would like to 

thank everyone who organised and  

contributed in any way to making 

both events such a  success.   

Class % of children 

in school on 

time  

Nursery am  98% 

Nursery pm  97% 

Reception 

B 

95% 

Reception 

HT 

95% 

1B 95% 

1G  92% 

1C  96% 

2MH  98% 

2W 96% 

3H 98% 

3L 96% 

4R 96% 

4S 95% 

5F 94% 

5M  97% 

6A 96% 

6C  97% 

6J 97% 

Class Assemblies 

Wednesday at 

10:20am Rosen Hall  
28th June 2MH  

5th July 5M  

New Reception Class Meeting  

Meeting for children starting in       

September 2017 is taking place on 

Wednesday 28th June at 9.30am We 

look forward to seeing you and your 

child there.  

Summer Fair  

Please keep your          

donations coming in:       
decent quality toys & 

books, clean clothes, clean soft toys & Jolly Jars . Can you donate some time 

to help in advance or on the day of the fair? We need lots of help to set 

up & we will be asking for your help to run the day.    
Please sign up in the playground from Monday.  

Lewisham Music Summer Gala  

On Tuesday, the school choir and orchestra     

participated in the Lewisham Music Summer Gala 

at the Royal Festival Hall.  Thomas in Year 5 has 

been playing the trumpet in the school orchestra 

for 3 years: òThe bright lights shining on us were 

actually helpful.  I could only really see my music 

and trumpet.  From where I was sitting, the stage 

was bright and the audience was in darkness.  

They were also very quiet, apart from when they 

were clapping.ó 

Zainab  in Year 3 joined the choir this year: òWhen 

I was sitting in the Royal Festival Hall before the 

concert, I felt like 

there was a bubble 

in my head that was 

going to pop!  I was 

really excited to sing 

Africa  and My Town 

in front of such an 

enormous              

audience.ó  Esmé in Year 5 was a soloist on the 

night and you can read her blog post here . 

Opera tickets  

The Year 6 opera film 

will premier on       

Thursday 20th July .  

Tickets available soon.  

999 Club Pledge Wall  

On Thursday, The 999 Club celebrated 

their 25th Anniversary.  Sadly, the    

number of homeless people in our  

community and across the UK has risen 

significantly.  Peter Wood has asked if 

you could sign their online pledge wall, 

asking politicians to keeping helping the 

homeless on their agenda.  You can 

find the pledge wall here: 

www.999club.org/pledge -wall  

http://edmundwaller.lewisham.sch.uk/blog/
http://www.wimpykid.com/
http://www.wimpykid.com/
http://edmundwaller.lewisham.sch.uk/blog/sensational-soloist/
http://www.999club.org/pledge-wall


Sinead   

Year 2: 

òIn Mandarin, we have been 

learning a song to sing at the 

Summer Concert.  It is a bit like 

Little Red Riding Hood ,          

because there are children in 

the house and a wolf knocks.  

The children donõt want the 

wolf to come in, so they say: 

òNo!ó 

Our Mandarin teacher tells us 

a few words of the song and 

we say them back.  Then she 

tells us the next part and shows 

us actions.  We also sing along 

with the action song with     

music on the board.ó  

Mrs Bell works with children who have 

English as an additional language in 

small groups and on a one to one    

basis. She has been working alongside 

the Year 1 teachers, helping the      

children learn the story of Jack and the Beanstalk , as part of 

their topic Letõs Be    Farmers. The children have been        

exploring the characters by creating masks to use in their 

role play activities.  They worked collaboratively to create 

their own books to share with their classes.  In Mandarin, the 

children have been practising their song for the Summer 

concert.  As we have two concerts this year (on Thursday 

the 13th July), there will be two different Mandarin songs.  

You can find the lyrics to the songs and videos of the tunes 

here , along with the   videos to practise with.  The children 

share their learning with you here.  

Ashanti: òJack is the most important character in the 

book.  At the beginning of the story, 

Jack has to sell his cow to get some 

money for his mum.  They are a poor 

family.  In the middle of the story, 

Jack steals three things from the      

giant: precious coins, a hen and a 

harp.  I like it how Jack is always     

trying to help his mum.ó 

Rihanna: òI want to tell you about Jackõs mum.  She has blonde hair 

and wears a nice dress.  She is a normal mum, who makes Jack 

dinner and bakes him cakes.  The Giant  is an   important character 

in the story, who lives in a castle at the top of the beanstalk.  He is a 

scary character, because 

he is mean and a giant!  

He shouts out: òFee, Fi, Fo 

Fum!  I smell the blood of 

an Englishman.ó  He can 

smell Jack.  At the end of 

the story, the Giant chases 

Jack down the beanstalk.ó 

Kiki: òI had to type up the 

story of Jack and the 

Beanstalk on the comput-

er.  I like typing more than writing with a 

pencil.  If I make a mistake on the comput-

er I can just delete it and write the right 

word and it still looks neat!  I think our Jack 

and the Beanstalk book looks good, be-

cause everyone in the group worked hard 

on it.  We are going to keep it in our class at 

the front, where everyone can see it.  Later, 

I think Miss will put it in the book corner, so 

everyone can read it when they want.ó 

The Giant counted his coins.  

Luca  Year 4: òIn Mandarin we have been learning about clothes.  I can 

talk about different coloured trousers.  Lán sè de kùzi  ( ) means 

ôblue trousersõ.  Wẻ chuƑn l§n s¯ de k½zi. ( ) means ôI am 

wearing blue trousersõ.  Practising conversations more than once and 

looking at the pictures really helps me.  I also like using lanagugenut ,    

listening to the sounds and matching them.  The sounds in Mandarin are 

usually different to English but sometimes they are familiar to me.ó 

òLay me a golden egg!ó 

Ivan : 

òI can 

speak English, 

French and 

Polish.  When 

we made the 

Jack and the 

Beanstalk 

book, we had 

to think about 

the story and 

the pictures.  I 

drew a       

picture of the 

Giant snoring,  

I wrote: ôThe   Giant was snoring and Jack took his 

gold.  I think Jack was brave and silent.ó 

òThe harp called: ôMaster!  Master!ó 

I will give you five magic beans for your cow.  

Noam  Year 5: òIn Mandarin, we 

have been learning about clothes 

and the names of different animals.  We have also been learning a song 

about two birds and a snail.  The snails tries to climb the tree to reach the 

grapes, which are going to ripen.  The birds laugh at him and say that 

the grapes are not going to be ripe when he reaches the top of the tree.  

He disagrees and keeps on climbing until he gets them.  The message of 

the song is to keep on trying and we are going to sing it at the Summer 

concert.  I will go onto the school blog  today at home and practise with 

words and the video song.ó 

Ilyas: òI liked it when I made the 

heading for the Jack and the   

Beanstalk book.  I made a different 

book with Mrs Bell before.  That 

book was called: Dear Zoo.   I like 

making things out of  paper.  My 

best thing for that book was the 

biggest box to put the giraffe in.ó 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_VCpAYajmvo
http://edmundwaller.lewisham.sch.uk/blog/mandarin-songs-to-practise-for-the-summer-concert/
https://resources.languagenut.com/resources/#/LoginScreen
https://resources.languagenut.com/resources/#/LoginScreen

